The Australian Women's Register

Entry type: Organisation **Entry ID:** AWE6593

Labor Women's Anti-Conscription Committee

(1916 - 1917)

Born 13 September, 1916, Melbourne Victoria Australia

Died 20 December, 1917, Melbourne Victoria Australia

Summary

The Labor Women's Anti-Conscription Committee was formed on 13 September 1916, in response to Prime Minister Bill Hughes' attempts to introduce conscription during the First World War. The initial meeting, which was held at the Trades Hall, was attended by over 300 women. The aim of the newly-formed Committee was to 'work in conjunction with the National Executive to fight against conscription of human life.' Their campaign was to include house-to-house visits, literature distribution and factory mid-day meetings. Mrs Bella Lavender was elected president and Mrs Elizabeth Wallace as secretary.

After the conscription referendum on 28 October 1916, several members of the Women's Anti-Conscription Committee formed the Labor Women's Political, Social and Industrial Council.

A second Anti-Conscription Committee was established approximately six weeks prior to the second conscription referendum, which was held on 20 December 1917. Mrs M. Felstead was the president of the second Committee, and Mrs V. O'Brien the secretary.

Author Details

Alannah Croom

Created 14 May 2019 Last modified 15 May 2019